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MINUTES OF THE HOUSE TRANSPORTATION.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Gary Hayzlett at 1:35  p.m. on January 23, 2002 in Room
519-S of the Capitol.

All members were present except:
Representative Ballou, excused

Committee staff present:
Bruce Kinzie, Revisor
Hank Avila, Legislative Research Department
Ellie Luthye, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee:
Representative Stanley Dreher

Others attending:
See attached list

HB 2603 - designating part of U.S. 169 Highway as the Robert V.Talkington highway

Chairman Hayzlett opened hearings on HB 2603 and called on Representative Dreher to present testimony
in support of this bill.  

Representative Dreher stated Senator Talkington was the driving force in getting New US 169 constructed
and was most deserving of the honor of having the highway named for him.  (Attachment 1)

There being no other proponents, or opponents, Chairman Hayzlett closed hearings on HB 2603.

Following discussion Chairman Hayzlett presented HB 2603 for final action.  Representative Beggs made
a motion to pass HB 2603 favorably, seconded by Representative Osborne and the motion carried.

Representative McKinney made a motion to introduce a bill which would extend the compression reduction
brake system ordinance one-half mile beyond the city limits, seconded by Representative Ballou and the
motion carried.

Chairman Hayzlett adjourned the meeting at 1:45 p.m.  The next meeting of the House Transportation
Committee will be Tuesday, January 29, 2002 in Room 519-S.
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